



## LSA SG Regular Meeting

Zoom: <https://umich.zoom.us/j/94060913035>

February 02, 2022

8:00 PM

## 1. Call to Order

## 2. Opening Roll Call ( ) - Present, E - Excused, A - Absent

i.	Watt, Tyler		xxx.	Bernstein, Dylan	
ii.	Farah, Zackariah		xxxi.	Fioritto, Tyler	
iii.	Rifkin, Cameron		xxxii.	Berglund, Mollie	
iv.	Cohen, Jacob		xxxiii.	Niskar, Jared (JJ)	
v.	Theuerkauf, Caroline	E	xxxiv.	Bandyopadhyay, Sayoni	
vi.	Rich, Sophia		xxxv.	De Martinez, Brandon	
vii.	Salino, Sarah		xxxvi.	Zhou, Daqi	
viii.	Goodsell, Alli	E	xxxvii.	Wojtara, Magda	
ix.	Slack, Caroline		xxxviii.	Knittle, Corrigan	
x.	Gunasekaran, Gaurie		xxxix.	Loredo-Duran, Christian E	
xi.	Zhao, Suki		xl.	Kelsey, Ava	
xii.	Kado, Lydia	E	xli.	Nair, Rashmi	
xiii.	Tam, Peter		xlii.	Kim, Joo Hyun	
xiv.	Addison, William		xliii.	Ervin, Gabriel	
xv.	Tedrick, Vince		xliv.	Juliao, Jordan	E
xvi.	Neff, Ethan		xlv.	Christensen, McLaren	
xvii.	Vidhya-Ponraj, Mithun		xlvi.	Vordonis, Emanuel	A
xviii.	Irfan, Bilal		xlvii.	Moon, Austin	A
xix.	Wajahat, Maria		xlviii.	Wilson, Michael	A
xx.	Mannino, Ella		xlix.	Colvin, Anna	
xxi.	Manzoor, Aleezah		l.	Orleans, Louis	A
xxii.	Stoneman, Max		li.	Crespo, Maleny	A
xxiii.	Nighswonger, Abigail		lii.	Bromberg, Luke	E
xxiv.	McLean, Claudia		liii.	Kelley, Makayla	A
xxv.	Ochs, Abigail (Abby)		liv.	Rich, Noah	A
xxvi.	Yasin, Ihsaan		lv.	Zimmerman, Noah	A
xxvii.	Ahmedfiqi, Yaqub		lvi.	Rothstein, Kayla	
xxviii.	Gadola, Noah	E	lvii.	Dai, Carol	A
xxix.	Ali, Dania		lviii.	Jonaitis, Cody	

i.



lix. [Goodstein, Danielle](#)

3. Announcements

- a. Welcome and Zoom etiquette (Rothstein)
  - i. Please put pronouns in your tag, and refrain from using the chat as much as possible. It can be rude and distracting. If you wish to be called on, please put up your hand; you can use the chat to express your name in all CAPS if I don't notice your hand.
- b. [Accessibility Suggestion Form](#) (Rothstein)
- c. [Feedback Form](#) (Rothstein)
- d. [Snaps](#) (Rothstein)
- e. [Notice of Minor Bylaw Edits](#) (Watt)
- f. [Notice of Appointment](#) (Watt)

4. Approval of the Agenda

- a. Motion to amend the agenda to add a motion to allocate \$270 from the General fund to rent the Rogel Ballroom for the SG Gala on 3/30/22 (Watt)
  - i. Second: Rifkin
    1. Approved by consent
- b. Salino: Motion to amend B W2022.14 by moving it above Appointments, Elections, and Nominations
  - i. Second: Slack
    1. Approved by consent
- c. *Motion:*
  - i. *Second:*
    1. *Approved by consent*

5. Approval of [Previous Minutes](#)

- a. *Motion: Ahmedfiqi*
- b. *Second: Stoneman*
  - i. *Approved by consent*

6. Constituents' Time

- a. Josie Graham ([josiekg@umich.edu](mailto:josiekg@umich.edu)) (Senior, Org Studies, here to discuss the class-action lawsuit and sexual misconduct response)
- b. Isabelle Brouman ([ibrouma@pratt.edu](mailto:ibrouma@pratt.edu)) (LSA grad in 2015 in Art History, currently suing U of M because of failure to take precautions to protect students. I am here to share what is going on. I work with faculty members and others to change Title IX policies on campus)

i.



- c. Ceciél Zhong (Junior, Gender/Health, here to support Josie and Isabelle)
- 7. Guest Speaker(s)
  - a. Josie Graham ([josiekg@umich.edu](mailto:josiekg@umich.edu)) and Isabelle Brouman ([ibrouma@pratt.edu](mailto:ibrouma@pratt.edu))
  - b. Peter Tam ([petertam@umich.edu](mailto:petertam@umich.edu)) on the [LSA Student Judiciary](#)
- 8. Executive Officer Reports
  - a. [President](#) - Tyler Watt ([trwatt@umich.edu](mailto:trwatt@umich.edu))
  - b. [Vice President](#) - Zackariah Farah ([zfarah@umich.edu](mailto:zfarah@umich.edu))
  - c. [Treasurer](#) - Cameron Rifkin ([crifkin@umich.edu](mailto:crifkin@umich.edu))
  - d. [Counsel](#) - Jacob Cohen ([jacohen@umich.edu](mailto:jacohen@umich.edu))
  - e. [Academic Relations Officer](#) - Caroline Theuerkauf ([theuerkc@umich.edu](mailto:theuerkc@umich.edu))
  - f. [External Relations Officer](#) - Sophia Rich ([sserich@umich.edu](mailto:sserich@umich.edu))
  - g. [Student Life Relations Officer](#) - Sarah Salino ([smsalino@umich.edu](mailto:smsalino@umich.edu))
  - h. [Secretary](#) - Alli Goodsell ([goodsela@umich.edu](mailto:goodsela@umich.edu))
    - i. Hi everyone. I'm getting out of my exam at 8 so I may or may not be able to give this speech so here it is! Please please please pretty please with a cherry on top read the ENTIRETY of my report. It literally is jam packed with reminders about what your responsibilities are, and I can tell many of you haven't been reading it. A few reminders - if you are on exec, an appointed or elected rep, a vice-chair or a chair you need to hold office hours as well as attend one committee meeting a week, and be planet blue certified. Steering/exec DO NOT count as your committee meeting a week requirement. For office hours, when you go into the office you need to sign in on the sheet located on the table as soon as you walk in the door. I'm sadly not magical and can't know you were in the office unless you sign that sheet so you will be marked with an unexcused absence if I don't see you signed in on the sheet or you didn't reach out to me directly. If you can't make office hours contact me directly. I'm in charge of attendance and more often than not I'm not being told about attendance issues which is making it difficult to do my job. If you don't come to me directly I will not be going back to change your absence- I'm a very busy lad and don't have time to change something that was just not communicated to me. Lastly, a few of you are close to losing your seats because of unexcused absences. If you are on exec, an elected or appointed rep, a chair or vice-chair and you receive more than 4 absences your seat will be declared vacant and someone else will fill your seat. Sorry this is a very long talk, but I really don't enjoy sending people emails saying that they no longer hold their position. It does in fact make me big sad so please don't make me do that. I love you all <3

i.



9. Committee Reports (in alphabetical order)

- a. [Budget Allocations Committee](#) - Danielle Goodstein ([dangoods@umich.edu](mailto:dangoods@umich.edu))
- b. [Committee Advocating for Transfer, Nontraditional, and International Students](#) - Caroline Slack ([cslack@umich.edu](mailto:cslack@umich.edu))
  - i. We have created an appreciate letter for John Vaughn [Sign the John Vaughn letter](#). I'm hoping to get this to him by tomorrow.
- d. [Diversity Affairs Committee](#) - Brandon De Martínez ([bmluca@umich.edu](mailto:bmluca@umich.edu))
  - i. Watt: It's my understanding that MESA didn't advertise our partnership?
    1. We plan on sending an email saying to not forgot us this next time.
- e. [Health Committee](#) - Magda Wojtara ([wojtaram@umich.edu](mailto:wojtaram@umich.edu))
  - i. Farah: Could you give everyone an update on the naloxone training?
    1. We're talking to Gina currently. In health, we've been talking about doing training and have naloxone become available in campus buildings. If you're interested in any projects please come to health Mondays 7-8pm.

10. Task Force and Subcommittee Reports

- a. [Appointments Subcommittee](#) - Claudia McLean ([mclaudia@umich.edu](mailto:mclaudia@umich.edu))
  - i. Mentor/mentee is coming out tomorrow. The appointments committee has a starbucks gift card in the office for coffee dates. It should only be used for mentor/mentee meet ups. If you do use it please let me know so we always have money on it.
- b. [Judiciary Oversight and Election Code Subcommittee](#) - Max Stoneman ([maxstone@umich.edu](mailto:maxstone@umich.edu))
- c. LSA Annual Scholarship Task Force - Vince Tedrick ([vtedrick@umich.edu](mailto:vtedrick@umich.edu))
- d. [Sexual Misconduct Response and Prevention Task Force](#) - Lydia Kado ([lkado@umich.edu](mailto:lkado@umich.edu))
  - i. Watt: What's the rule with SMRP meetings about mandatory reporters?
    1. Mandatory reporters don't have to say anything when something is said.
    2. Nighswonger: Yes, but we're trying to get that in the bylaws currently.
- e. Subcommittee on Technology, Advising, and Academic Resources - Jordan Juliaio ([jjuliaio@umich.edu](mailto:jjuliaio@umich.edu))
- f. [Taking Responsibility for the Earth and Environment Subcommittee](#) - Cody Jonaitis ([cjonaiti@umich.edu](mailto:cjonaiti@umich.edu))
  - i. [Announcement](#). Reminder - planet blue ambassador training will be tomorrow at 5pm. If you can't make it tomorrow please complete the certification virtually.
    1. Watt: Will there be a NAP event ?
      - a. Trees is looking to attend NAP. We would remove invasive

i.



species.

2. Farah: Are you aware that the planet blue ambassador training is a requirement of members of the government?
  - a. If you don't get your requirement, each general you don't have it will have an unexcused absence. Also, chairs and vice-chairs can't access their budget until their training is done.

#### 11. Individual Representative Reports

#### 12. New Business (A)

- a. [B W2022.14 An Amendment to the Thirteenth Chapter of the Bylaws Creating a Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgender, Queer \(LGBTQ+\) Task Force](#)
  - i. De Martinez: The intent is to pass this today as well as nominate but elections would be next week.
  - ii. Fioritto: In terms of justification and overview, some more whereas clauses and projects the task force would take up were added. On page 6, there's a list of things that have happened and the sources are cited.
    1. Cohen: This was supposed to be sent out earlier, but I forgot to send it out in an email. Plenty of people have laid eyes on this in the past 3 weeks. As this is a task force, it is an urgent matter. My plan is to suspend the rules.
    2. De Martinez: This is urgent and we do want to pass this today. The first goal is to focus on BIPOC identities. The second is to decrease stigmatization and HIV/STD testing as well as working with a lot of resources. We want to increase leadership positions for LGBT people. The fourth is meant to address hate crimes occurring around campus. This task force is necessary. There is no club that deals with LGTB hate crime specifically. LGBT people make up 17% of this campus and we are the group under black people who are hate crimed which shows this task force is needed. There has never been something like this.
    3. Stoneman: For the be it further resolved about electing the vice chair and chair in the same night the bylaw amendment is passed. What do you mean by this? Is the intent to appoint everyone together. 13.04.03 says four liaisons but only three are listed. Was this your intention?
    4. De Martinez: I do want the appointments to take place next week.
    5. Watt: In terms of appointing liaisons, where is that identified?
    6. De Martinez: We explain the liaison positions which is 3 not 4.
    7. Watt: I would feel a bit more satisfied including the appointments process for the liaisons. Can we vote on this next week for this reason?



8. De Martinez: We still want it passed this week. To table this wouldn't impact the grand scheme of things. I clearly state the intent of the task force.
9. Farah: Maybe there could be an amendment written with the past speakers advice about liaison positions. What does IPV mean on page 4?
10. De Martinez: Abby wrote this section.
11. Nighswonger: We'll spell that out in the bylaw.
12. Watt: I would be comfortable tabling this for one week rather than having Fioritto type everything in super quickly. Would you table?
13. De Martinez: I don't think this should be tabled just because three things are not defined. It is not my intent to table - I would like to see this passed. I understand your concerns.
14. Cohen: I'm not trying to beat a dead horse. I have a few concerns. If we table this for a week this won't affect nominations. The amount of questions people are having shows this isn't polished yet. We should be passing this when it's 100% effective. Definitions are important in our framework as these liaisons will have important roles. Are you at all okay with tabling this?
15. De Martinez: The intent is to pass this this week. I understand the concerns. There is an expiration date for this so I want to make sure this is successful. This has been in the works for 3 weeks. Tabling this for another week would go against the intent of the authors to pass this week.
16. Ahmedfiqi: Looking at the be it further resolved clauses, and understanding you're intentions. Would you be amenable to the fact that this amendment may not be perceived properly because it's not clearly written out in the amendment. It shouldn't affect your timeline. Would you table?
17. De Martinez: My intent is to vote on this tonight. I've said it a few times now. If we table this it'll possibly be tabled again and again, and I don't want that to happen. We want interna; speeches done next week. I understand the concerns and I've heard them before. Like I've said three times, I don't want to table this.
18. Farah: If we were to vote on this next week and vote on chair and vice chair next week, would there be a change in the work timeline correct?
19. De Martinez: We want a week to find people if they want to be nominated or not. I want to motion to pass this.

i.



- 20. Salino: At first I wanted to pass this, I'm seeing new flaws so thank you for everyone who made comments and contributions. There are ways we can start doing work without actually a task force. We can do work in office hours or different committees. I think there's time to make things stronger and be able to start doing work. Those are some of my thoughts.
- 21. Irfan: I left some technical, grammatical changes for the footnote. If you want to look through that when you get the chance?
- 22. De Martinez: Can we move this to the end of old business?

iii. De Martinez: Motion to move this to the end of old business

- 1. Ahmedfiqi: second
  - a. Watt: objection

- 13. Watt, Tyler N
- 14. Farah, Zackariah Y
- 15. Rifkin, Cameron Y
- 16. Cohen, Jacob N
- 17. Theuerkauf, Caroline N
- 18. Rich, Sophia A
- 19. Salino, Sarah A
- 20. Goodsell, Alli N
- 21. Slack, Caroline Y
- 22. Gunasekaran, Gaurie Y
- 23. Zhao, Suki A
- 24. Kado, Lydia Y
- 25. Tam, Peter N
- 26. Addison, William N
- 27. Tedrick, Vince Y
- 28. Neff, Ethan N
- 29. Vidhya-Ponraj, Mithun Y
- 30. Irfan, Bilal Y
- 31. Wajahat, Maria Y
- 32. Mannino, Ella N
- 33. Manzoor, Aleezah Y
- 34. Stoneman, Max N
- 35. Nighswonger, Abigail N
- 36. McLean, Claudia A
- 37. Ochs, Abigail (Abby) A
- 38. Yasin, Ihsaan Y



- 39. Ahmedfiqi, Yaqub N
- 40. Gadola, Noah Y
- 41. Bernstein, Dylan N
- 42. Fioritto, Tyler Y
- 43. Berglund, Mollie N
- 44. Niskar, Jared (JJ) Y
- 45. De Martinez, Brandon Y
- 46. Zhou, Daqi A
- 47. Wojtara, Magda N
- 48. Knittle, Corrigan N
- 49. Kelsey, Ava Y
- 50. Nair, Rashmi N
- 51. Kim, Joo Hyun N
- 52. Ervin, Gabriel Y
- 53. Christensen, McLaren Y

- 1. This does not pass
- ii. Watt: Motion to table for one week
  - 1. Mannino: second
    - a. Consented

54. Appointments, Elections, and Nominations

- a. Confirmation of Appointed Representative
  - i. Jiaqi Huang
    - 1. McLean: Motion to confirm by acclamation
      - a. Second: Stoneman
        - i. Consented; ayes win
- b. Confirmation of BAC At-Large Member
  - i. Helen Zhu
    - 1. Salino: Motion to approve by acclamation
      - a. Second: Stoneman
        - i. Consented; ayes win
- c. Nominations for Assembly Appointee to the Judiciary Appointments Commission
  - i. Max Stoneman - accept
- d. Election for Assembly Appointee to the Judiciary Appointments Commission
  - i. Stoneman: Please come to JOECS. Thank you
    - 1. Salino: Motion to approve by acclamation
      - a. Cohen: second
        - i. Consented; ayes win



i.



55. Old Business

- a. [C W2022.01 An Amendment to Article XII of the Constitution of LSA Student Government Maintaining Inclusive Language in the Non-Discrimination Statement](#)
  - i. Irfan: The intent is to table. Motion to table
    1. Cohen: second
      - a. consented
- b. [B W2022.02 An Amendment to the Second and Sixth Chapters of the Bylaws Prohibiting Meetings During Election Day](#)
  - i. Cohen: The intent is to vote this week. It's been a long running AAC project to not have classes/exams on election day - which the University hasn't listened to. This just makes it so that we have no meetings on election day.
    1. Ahmedfiqi: Is this just general? Or also committee meetings?
      - a. Yes, both. This would affect meetings on Tuesdays most often.
  - ii. Stoneman: Motion to vote by acclamation
    1. Ahmedfiqi: second
      - a. Consented
      - b. Ayes win, this passes unanimously
- c. [B W2022.09 An Amendment to the Second Chapter of the Bylaws Regarding Amendments to the Agenda](#)
  - i. Stoneman: The intent is to vote on this tonight. This just limits amendments to the agenda. You can still make amendments though, this would just be pertaining to the reports being added before general
    1. Ahmedfiqi: If something does happen at the university where we want to make a statement, how would that happen with this amendment?
      - a. As we go through the meeting, you would motion to amend the agenda during the motion to amend the agenda and do a ½ vote.
    2. Irfan: I do want to recognize that this could be used in an event that there would be an occurrence that could use a resolution which could allow for filibustering.
  - ii. Stoneman: Motion to vote on this by acclamation
    1. Second: Ahmedfiqi
      - a. Consented
      - b. Ayes win, this passes
- d. [B W2022.10 An Amendment to the Fourth and Ninth Chapters of the Bylaws Making Executive Board Meeting and Steering Committee Meetings Bi-Weekly](#)

i.



- i. Stoneman: The idea here is to make steering and exec every other week. The only difference from last week is that we changed it to “every other week” instead of “biweekly”.
- ii. Salino: In steering I put a poll out and this was voted on unanimously. We can still have meetings at any time if we feel any additional meetings are necessary.
- iii. Salino: Motion to approve by acclamation
  - 1. Niskar: second
    - a. Consented
    - b. Ayes win
- e. [B W2022.11 An Amendment to the Fifth Chapter of the Bylaws Creating the LSA Student Government Ambassador System](#)
  - i. Stoneman: The ambassador system is pretty cool - this would be an office hours alternative. You would go to a student org meeting relevant to SG business - you participate and fill out a report explaining the meeting and its leadership as well as make recommendations for the future. I don’t think everyone will do this, and I don’t think everyone goes to office hours either. The good far outweighs the bad.
    - 1. Ahmedfiqi: Would this be effective immediately if we passed this today? Is any student organization that falls under LSA, what makes an organization qualified?
      - a. Yes. The intent is to have the representative make a connection. Obviously if you got to square dance club - maybe that doesn’t fit it, but if you can make a good connection then I think that’s great. We want to broaden the network of LSA SG.
    - 2. Niskar: Does the student organization have to relate to the committee that the representative is associated with?
      - a. Just LSA SG. Committees are pretty loose when it comes to attendance and we represent LSA SG all together
    - 3. Irfan: Would this allow representatives to be able to use this more than once?
      - a. The requirement is that you have to do it once. You could use this for multiple weeks.
      - b. Irfan: Does this limit the use of liaisons?
      - c. I would disagree with that. Liaisons have certain expectations that must be met that wouldn’t be met by a representative under this requirement.

i.



4. Kado: Are representatives required to go to organizations they're not a part of?
  - a. As long as you can make a clear and consistent case then everything's good. If you are using the system for a cheap way out, that's not good. However with office hours currently you can sit and play on your computer for an hour and it counts.
- ii. Stoneman: Motion to vote by acclamation
  1. Fioritto: second
    - a. Consented
    - b. Ayes win
- f. [B W2022.13 An Amendment to the Fourth Chapter of the Bylaws Advocating for the Introduction of LSA SG Executive Directives](#)
  - i. Watt: The intent is to pass this week. This provides accountability going in both directions.
  - ii. Ervin: We're trying to streamline a few things. A lot of times we throw out resolutions into the world. This makes sure that the executive says where they are going. It allows the president to set up meetings without legislation.
    1. Irfan: In subclause A4, would directives only have to be made when it's written when the resolution explicitly says for the president to do so?
      - a. If he's told to this would make it so that he has to tell the body
  - iii. Watt: Motion to vote by acclamation
    1. Seconded
      - a. Consented
      - b. Ayes win
- g. [R W2022.07 A Resolution Advocating for Expanding Pre-Existing Resources for LGBTQ+ Health \(HIV/STD Testing\) at the University of Michigan-Ann Arbor](#)
  - i. Wojtara: Motion to table for a week
    1. Mannino: second
      - a. consented
- h. [R W2022.08 A Resolution Addressing the Systemic Oppression of Queer POC Voices at the University of Michigan](#)
  - i. De Martinez: The intent was to pass this, but because the task force was tabled we'll table this before. Please before we get into general, read the resolutions. If you have a problem with something let me know. People aren't telling me if you don't like something come up to me beforehand. No one is homophobic here, no one in the government. It irritates me and makes me upset when people say they'll support it but then motion to table it.

i.



- ii. Addison: Motion to table for a week
  - 1. Second: De Martinez
    - a. Consented

56. New Business

- a. Motion to allocate \$270 from the General fund to rent the Rogel Ballroom for the SG Gala on 3/30/22 (Watt)
  - i. [Proposed contract](#)
  - ii. Second: Vidhya-Ponraj
    - 1. Consented
- b. [B W2022.15 An Amendment to the Second and Fourth Chapters of the Bylaws Reforming the Bylaws to Match Current Meeting Processes](#)
  - i. Bernstein: The intent is to table for a week.
  - ii. Stoneman: Motion to table for one week
    - 1. Second: Addison
      - a. consented
- c. [B W2022.16 An Amendment to the Thirteenth Chapter of the Bylaws to Create a Liaison Position Between La Casa, LSA SG and DAC](#)
  - i. De Martinez: This will make sure that latin voices are presented on campus. It's very specific - I did my research. It's just to represent LatinX voice on campus and La Casa is the largest latinx org on campus.
  - ii. Irfan: Just a general note I wanted to share is that members of the student government have been engaging in discussions surrounding some of the major clubs affiliated with MESA, and on campus that we can form relationships with.
  - iii. Addison: Would be willing to talk about La Casa and what they do as an organization?
    - 1. La Casa is the biggest LatinX organization. We host events on cultural awareness. We just had a celebration celebrating its fifth year. We exchange cultural foods and have discussions about our identities. We have game nights. It's about reuniting with people of a similar background to feel safe.
  - iv. Watt: What was the intent of this resolution? How should we approach who gets liaison positions and who doesn't?
    - 1. The intent is to pass this this week. We talked about having an application process, and it depends on who wants to apply for the position. We want to make sure our liaison is involved in La Casa

i.



2. Irfan: This is an ongoing conversation. I think for now we're making liaison positions on a need basis. There's no policy in stone. Come to DAC and discuss this more with us.
  - v. Stoneman: In terms of suspending the rules this is something that we should save for exceptional circumstances. The author did ask for the first reading to be sent out, but it wasn't sent out. While I do think we need to be mindful, I think in this case we don't let projects fall through because of a missed email
  - vi. Watt: Motion to suspend the rules to vote on this tonight
    1. Cohen: Second
      - a. Consented
  - vii. Irfan: Change biweekly to every two weeks
    1. That's accepted
  - viii. Ahmedfiqi: Motion to vote on this by acclamation
    1. Second: De Martinez
      - a. Consented
      - b. Ayes win, this passes
- d. [B W2022.18 An Amendment to the Fifth and Seventh Chapters of the Bylaws and Second Chapter of the Election Code to Introduce Special Provisions for Runoff Elections](#)
- i. Tam: This bylaw amendment deals with runoff elections. There's currently nothing in our bylaws about this. I'm perfectly fine with tabling this for one week
  - ii. Cohen: Motion to table for one week
    1. Bernstein: seconded
      - a. consented
- e. [B W2022.19 An Amendment to the Second Chapter of the Bylaws Adding a Land Acknowledgment to the Agenda](#)
- i. Stoneman: The intent is to table. This is an amendment that adds a land acknowledgement. The idea is to not erase the voices on indigenous people as this University sits on stolen land. The idea is to work on this, pass it and follow it up with a land acknowledgment. This is just an amendment to the bylaw
  - ii. Ahmedfiqi: Could you speak more on the importance and significance?
    1. I'll go into further detail when more is added. Considering the history I would highly recommend the resolution. The land was stewarded by a variety of native tribes, white settlers (with the University) took over in coercive land deals which they didn't follow through with.
  - iii. Irfan: Thank you to everyone who wrote this and the resolution

i.



- iv. Watt: Are we doing this because other organizations are doing this?
  - 1. My motivation behind this is because Native American students on campus have been asking for support for years now and we took no action. This is a group we ignore as a government. The purpose of these sources is to show that we are behind the times. I don't think we're doing it because everyone else has been doing it. I think it's time we take action and support voices we have yet to. A lot of the work is in resolution. This is not an empty gesture. There is a real purpose behind this that isn't just following the steps. It's worth wondering why others have done this and we haven't.
  - 2. Irfan: Even if that was the case. I think that should be enough recognizing that we're behind other student organizations. We should still be doing this, regardless of whatever has been done in the past.
- v. Ervin: I am an indigenous person. It is important that we recognize the heritage as well as put the money where our mouths are. I would like to see anything like this with actions. Although I approve this, we do have to accompany this with major action
  - 1. I couldn't agree more. I think that's the intent behind it. I would love to have everyone involved. I think bigger and broader is the way to go.
- vi. Stoneman: Motion to table for one week
  - 1. Firitto: second
    - a. consented
- f. [R W2022.14 A Resolution Advocating for College of LSA to Allocate More On-Campus Housing and Housing Resources for Transfer, International, and Non-Traditional Students](#)
  - i. Slack: My intent is to table this. Motion to table for one week
    - 1. Ahmedfiqi: second
      - a. consented
- g. [R W2022.15 A Resolution Allocating Funds to the Maize and Blue Cupboard and Affirming LSA SG Support for LSA Students Affected By Food Insecurity](#)
  - i. Slack: My intent is to table this. Thank you to everyone who supported this. Motion to table for one week
    - 1. Irfan: second
      - a. Consented
- h. [R W2022.20 Winter 2022 A Resolution Authorizing the Winter 2022 LSA Student Government Budget](#)
  - i. Rifkin: This is the budget. The intent is to table for one week. Motion to table for one week

i.



1. Second: Bernstein
  - a. Consented

57. Matters Arising

- a. McLean: The social event is happening on the 12th or the 11th. We will have to individually pay for this (\$5/each). 10 people are signed up
- b. Bernstein: Mentor/mentee will get emails in the next two days
- c. Watt: If anybody needs help with the snowy days. I have a car and am free to help. I'm making a snowman outside the LSA building
- d. Irfan: Come to DAC
- e. Manzoor: SLC will have a social after the meeting this week
- f. Stoneman: We appointed me to the Judiciary. If you have anyone who's interested please let them know about this position.
  - i. Ahmedfiqi: Do you plan on utilizing the insta or other methods outside of word of mouth?
    1. That's the goal. We want to approach it like normal appointments, but more targeted. We want it to be a big, broad net that we through out there
- g. Kado: Tuesdays 5-6 is SMRP, come to our meetings
- h. De Martinez: Please look at resolutions before general. Come to IRC, come to DAC. If people aren't giving me suggestions I can't do anything. So please just come talk to me
- i. Rothstein: If you are on exec or a committee leader please link you report 24 hours before. SLC and AAC are exempt.

58. Snaps babyyyy

59. Closing Roll Call

- |                            |                            |
|----------------------------|----------------------------|
| ix. Watt, Tyler            | lxvii. Goodsell, Alli      |
| lxi. Farah, Zackariah      | lxviii. Slack, Caroline    |
| lxii. Rifkin, Cameron      | lix. Gunasekaran, Gaurie E |
| lxiii. Cohen, Jacob        | lxx. Zhao, Suki            |
| lxiv. Theuerkauf, Caroline | lxxi. Kado, Lydia          |
| lxv. Rich, Sophia          | lxxii. Tam, Peter          |
| lxvi. Salino, Sarah        | lxxiii. Addison, William   |


**LSA STUDENT GOVERNMENT**  
 UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN

lxxiv.	Tedrick, Vince	xcvii.	Knittle, Corrigan (Cory)
lxxv.	Neff, Ethan	xcviii.	Loredo-Duran, Christian
lxxvi.	Vidhya-Ponraj, Mithun	xcix.	Kelsey, Ava
lxxvii.	Irfan, Bilal	c.	Nair, Rashmi
lxxviii.	Wajahat, Maria	ci.	Kim, Joo Hyun
lxxix.	Mannino, Ella	cii.	Ervin, Gabriel
lxxx.	Manzoor, Aleezah	ciii.	Juliao, Jordan E
lxxxi.	Stoneman, Max	civ.	Christensen, McLaren
lxxxii.	Nighswonger, Abigail	cv.	Huang, Jiaqi
lxxxiii.	McLean, Claudia	cvi.	Vordonis, Emanuel A
lxxxiv.	Ochs, Abigail (Abby)	cvii.	Moon, Austin A
lxxxv.	Yasin, Ihsaan	cviii.	Wilson, Michael A
lxxxvi.	Ahmedfiqi, Yaqub	cix.	Colvin, Anna
lxxxvii.	Gadola, Noah	cx.	Orleans, Louis A
lxxxviii.	Ali, Dania E	cxii.	Crespo, Maleny A
lxxxix.	Bernstein, Dylan	cxiii.	Bromberg, Luke
xc.	Fioritto, Tyler	cxiv.	Kelley, Makayla A
xcii.	Berglund, Mollie	cxv.	Rich, Noah A
xciii.	Niskar, Jared (JJ)	cxvi.	Zimmerman, Noah A
xciv.	Bandyopadhyay, Sayoni A	cxvii.	Rothstein, Kayla
xcv.	De Martinez, Brandon	cxviii.	Dai, Carol A
xcvi.	Zhou, Daqi (Qi)	cxviii.	Jonaitis, Cody
	Wojtara, Magda	cxix.	Goodstein, Danielle

## 60. Adjournment

- a. Motion: Loredo-Duran
- b. *Second*: Knittle